
1 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                             

                                                                                                                                                         

Friday, 16th February 2024 

 
Dear Parent/Carer,  
 
I hope my letter finds you and yours well. I am writing to let you know of a change to 
the S2 team for the remainder of this school session. 
 
Mr Joseph Rainey, currently Faculty Head in All Saints’, has been appointed as an 
Associate member of the school’s Senior Leadership Team. Mr Rainey will take on 
the role of the Year Head of S2 with effect from Monday, 19th February, replacing 
Mrs Darroch, who will remain as S1 Head.  
 
Mr Rainey was previously (last session) the Year Head for classes 1D and 1E (now 
2D and 2E) and knows both the role and the young people of S2 very well. Ms Brady 
will remain in post as the Principal Teacher of Pupil Support.  
 
They can be contacted using the details at the top of this letter or via email: 
 
Mr Rainey:  gw14raineyxjoseph@glow.ea.glasgow.sch.uk 
Ms Brady:  gw10bradysharon@glow.ea.glasgow.sch.uk 

 
Mr Rainey will hold a year group assembly early next week to communicate this 
formally to the young people. I am delighted that we have been able to support S2 with 
their own Head of Year in this way and I am confident that this will be a very positive 
adjustment to our year group structure. If you have any questions or wish to discuss 
this further, please get in touch.  
 
Take care for now. 
 
 
Brian McDermott 
Head Teacher 
All Saints’ RC Secondary 
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